Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

I am writing to ask the following questions under the FOI act, on the important topic of potholes. 

· How much money have you received in each year since 2009-10 from central government to specifically tackle the problem of potholes?
Please find the relevant information attached.  The yellow highlighted row is the specific Department for Transport pothole funding allocations

· How much of the “£420 million to local authorities in 2018-19 to tackle potholes” (5.3 Modernising transport, paragraph 3, https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/budget-2018-documents/budget-2018 ), that the Chancellor promised at the 2018 budget, has the council received so far?
£1,158,000.

· How much of the £420 million, do you expect to receive?
£1,158,000

· What proportion of potholes will you be able to fix as a result of money received from central government this year, which was specifically designated to tackle the issue of potholes (including the £420 million)? 
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
We routinely inspect all roads at least twice a year. Around 5000 dangerous defects and potholes are repaired annually.

However, the city council has used the additional funding to deliver an enhanced planned maintenance programme, maximising the opportunity to resurface roads properly and deal with roads in poor condition. The press release detailing the programme is accessible via the link below:
https://news.leicester.gov.uk/news-articles/2019/february/major-investment-in-road-resurfacing-and-repairs/
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

